
The Texas Education Agency (TEA) withdraws the repeal of §61.1033, an amendment to §61.1036, and 

new §61.1040, concerning school facilities. The revisions were published as proposed in the May 15, 2020 

issue of the Texas Register (45 TexReg 3190). The proposed revisions would have removed an obsolete 

rule, provided an end date for the current school facilities standards rule, and created a new rule to 

implement the safety standards required by Senate Bill (SB) 11, 86th Texas Legislature, 2019. 

By the end of 2020, TEA intends to propose revisions to the school facilities standards that incorporate 

additional stakeholder feedback. 

 


